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Join us on  

Term 2 Pupil Free Days  

Fri 21st  - Mon 24th May  

Variety Bash Visit 

Wed 19th May 

P & C Garden Working Bee 

Sat 1st May 

NAPLAN 

Tues 11th - Thurs 13th May 

K-6 Assembly 

Mon 3rd May 

Mothers Day Stall 

Thurs 6th & Fri 7th May 

National Walk Safely to 

School Day  

Fri 14th May 

Primary Barwon Cross 

Country 

Fri 30th April  

   Relieving Principal’s Report  

Dear Lightning Ridge Community School Community 

By now you have probably found out via the “grapevine” that I 
will not be returning to LRCS until the beginning of term 3. To put 
it bluntly, I miss the school and the community and the decision 
to stay at Gunnedah High School for this term is not one that I 
have taken lightly. The NSW DoE is a vast system and I have 

always considered that I work for the system and therefore have a responsibility to 
apply my skills wherever the NSW DoE  requires them. Hence my decision. 

I feel confident that LRCS is in good hands under the leadership of Mrs Morriss and 
that has made my decision a little easier. I will be making the occasional visit to 
Lightning Ridge over the term and look forward to catching up with the students and 
staff at those times. 

Regards, Richard Finter 

 
Staff commenced this Term with a cultural awareness day. Staff travelled to 

Angeldool station,  Joan & Rory Treweeke kindly opened their home to us so 

we could listen to Rory and Jason Williams discuss the local river systems.  

Jason is a passionate indigenous man who wants to make a difference in his 

community. Both Rory and Jason have a wealth of knowledge about our water 

ways and continue to work to improve and  maintain them. The next stop was 

Angeldool Mission, Aunty Brenda and Jason spoke about the history of the 

mission and what everyday life was like. The Aboriginal Education committee 

lead by Mark Maclean and supported by our AEO’s,  Ros and Tania planned 

and organised this informative day. 

The annual ANZAC day ceremony was well represented by our students and 

staff at both services. Our captains and school leaders laid wreaths and read 

the Governors address and the poem Flanders Field. Our students and staff 

marched to the ANZAC memorial in their school uniforms with pride, the 

community should be very proud of these young people demonstrating respect 

to those who  have made many sacrifices during war. Thank you to our staff 

who were on hand to support our students during the ceremony. 

Lightning Ridge is very fortunate to have a new member of our staff who 

capably played the last post and reveille, Thank you Mr Schembri. 

Mr Kurt Langmead of the Community Church lead the address at the ANZAC 

ceremony he spoke about Grit, Grace and Gumption. This resonated with me 

and I liken this to our PBL values of Respect, Responsibility and Pride. 

Grit refers to our students responsibilities to themselves and to our school; for 

students to  have the courage to apply them selves to their learning even 

when it is difficult and challenging and to continue to persevere when times 

are tough.  

 

Primary North West Cross 

Country  

Thurs 10th June 

Narran Lakes Open Day  

Fri 11th June 

Public Holiday 

Mon 14th June  
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Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Term 2 kicked off with a jam packed week for our students. On the first day of 

school, Shane Blackman joined us and presented a WW1 Living History Incursion. 

Students from Stages 3 to 5 listened to some amazing stories and were able to see 

genuine artefacts from WW1. Students told me that Shane was an amazing 

presenter, full of knowledge and had a great sense of humour. They are excited for 

him to return again next year. 

Over a number of days the Jimmy Little Foundation ran seminars with secondary students. The 

Jimmy Little Foundation is a not for profit charitable institution that speaks to students about the 

benefits of healthy eating, followed by delivering a tonne of entertainment through music. Our 

students were taken through a mobile app that identifies healthy food choices and then split into 

groups to learn how to play the guitar/drums. Students had an amazing time and I think we have 

some budding young musicians in our midst! 

We started Week 2 with our ANZAC ceremony, led capably by our school captains Taleah Anderson 

and Tommi-Lee Gordon. The ceremony offered students the opportunity to reflect on the sacrifices 

made by the men and women of our armed services both past and present. Again, Mr Schembri 

played the last post and we are very lucky to have him. In the future, LRCS plans to have lessons 

targeted at the importance of these events and the reasons why we pay our respects.  

Our busy term will continue over the next week as our girl ’s CHS Netball Team will play a home 

game against Wee Waa here at LRCS. These young ladies have been training hard with Miss 

Messner and we wish them the best of luck in their first game. We would also like to wish our long 

distance runners luck for this Friday’s Barwon Cross Country Carnival. We know you will do us 

proud! 

Library Report  

Welcome back to Term 2!!  

This term should see the library returning to normal 

functions. One of the biggest challenges is going to be 

reshelving the books ready for students to borrow.  

While this sounds like an easy task, there is a change 

that is being implemented in the Primary, Senior and 

Upper Senior Fiction sections that will make it a slower process. As we reshelve these areas we are 

not going to be putting them in just author order but in genre order. This will see new labels on the 

books and shelves. Each genre will then have books alphabetized by author. I am looking forward to 

this task and hope it will make it easier for students to find books that suit their interests.  

With that there has also been the arrival of lots of new books that will be making an appearance on 

the shelves in the coming weeks. Many of these titles have been requested by the students.  

Continued 

Our students show Grace by being respectful to students, staff and community members. Students 

supporting each other when they may be feeling sad or happy, by cheering them on at the swimming 

and cross country carnivals are all ways our students show grace. 

Lastly gumption is the way our students show pride in themselves and our school. Many of our 

students went out of their way to attend the ANZAC march. Our Ridge kids are resourceful and are 

able to be imitative when they want to.   



Yuwaalaraay is the dialect for the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the language and  
Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region. 

As winter is approaching 

Giirr baliyaa! = It's really cold!  

Early Stage 1 

The beginning of this term students in Kindergarten will be taking part in the SWAY program. SWAY is an 
oral language and literacy program based on Aboriginal knowledge, culture and stories. It has been 
developed by Educators, Aboriginal Education Officers and Speech Pathologists at the Royal Far West 
School in Manly, NSW. 

SWAY incorporates evidence based teaching strategies to improve the language and literacy outcomes 
of preschool and kindergarten children. 

To introduce the SWAY program to the Kindergarten students Aunty Lois visited the students and shared 
her fishing yarn. After Aunty Lois told her yarn she allowed the students to share their own fishing yarns.   



If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 

ANZAC Day  

Anzac Day is one of Australia's most important national commemorative 
occasions, and Lightning Ridge Central School staff and students are proud to 
support and participate in events to mark this solemn and significant day. It marks 
the anniversary of the first major military action fought by Australian and New 
Zealand forces during the First World War. 

Lightning Ridge Central School Staff and Students participated in the 6am dawn 
service held at the Lions Park, and the 11am ANZAC March.  

Thank you to Teleah Anderson and Tommi-Lee Gordon who represented the 
School and wonderfully read the Governors address and poem Flanders Fielda, and LRCS music teacher 
Lucas Schembri for his excellent performance playing the last post and reveille. 



Science  

Year 7 have been busy learning new 
laboratory skills. Working safely, 
identifying science equipment and 
learning how to work scientifically. 
They have been learning how to 
make observations about chemical 
reactions, accurately measure 
volumes and record information and 
working in groups.  

Agriculture  

Our Stage 5 Agriculture students have been raising 
money by selling plants and produce they have grown to 
purchase new work shirts. Well done Stage 5 students! 

Year 8 students  have been learning 
about rocks and mineral, practical 
activities, modelling the  rock cycle, 
identifying rocks and working 
scientifically. This term they will be 
learning about cells and body systems. 

NRL Voice against violence workshop  

On Friday 23rd April Year 9 - 12 students 
had the pleasure of participating in the NRL 
voice against violence workshop presented 
by NRL legend Alan Tongue.  

The program is an interactive and 
educational workshop designed to increase 
awareness and understanding about the 
seriousness of gender-based violence and to 
encourage the community to ‘stand up’, 
‘speak out’ and ‘take action’ to prevent 
violence against women and children.  



On behalf of the Lightning Ridge Central School students, we would like to thank Shane for sacrificing his 
time to discuss and demonstrate how these significant World War I artifacts were used.  

On Tuesday the 20th of April, students at Lightning Ridge Central School were incredibly fortunate to be 
given a unique and informative World War I incursion. Students were invited to participate in a hands-on 
World War I experience with expert Shane Blackman from WWI: Living History.  

WWI: Living History specialises in delivering incursions to students that covers the average Australian 
soldiers experience in the trenches of France between 1916 and 1918. Using fact-based storytelling and 
genuine artifacts, Shane brought a focused insight into part of our country’s military history. 

Upon entering the school’s gym, students were exposed to a sensational WWI exhibit. Shane shared with 
the students his wealth of knowledge in an engaging, humorous and fun manner. Students volunteered to 
select artifacts they were interested in from the exhibit. This would be the sole focus of a short discussion. 
Some artifacts that the students discussed included gas masks, grenades, rifles, clothing and various 
types of bullets. 

 

WWI: Living History 

Easter Hat Parade  
Our Easter Hat Parade was held on the last Thursday of Term 1. The morning was thoroughly enjoyed by 

everyone and was great to see our Parents being able to attend.  



K-12 Cross Country  
The school’s annual Cross Country Carnival was held on Wednesday 31st March 2021. Students in K - 

12 (and some Staff) participated on the day.  

The staff and students at LRCS wish Jack Miller all the best as he 

heads off to Sydney Olympic Park this week to represent the North 

West and compete at the NSWCHSSA State Swimming 

Championships. 

Jack will be competing in the 13 years 50m freestyle event.  

Good luck Jack! 

State Swimming Championships  



      Paint The Ridge REaD 

Support for this project is growing. Thanks to George McCormick - Walgett Shire Council. And  thanks to 
all the following people, Katherine Cross (cupcakes & helping with hand prints) - Lightning Ridge Central 
School, Heather Robinson (helping with books & display) - Community Church, Carol Ferguson (face 
painting) - MacKillop Family Services, Jason Cobb (fruit & water) - Walanbaa Dhurrali, Beau and Belinda 
(magazines) - Seaton’s Newsagency, Liz Smith (hand sanitiser) - Yuwaalaraay Language and Culture 
Group, John and Viki (venue)- John Murrays Gallery, Bob the Builder (aka Peter for helping set up & pack 
up) and Sarah Chamberlain - Little Diggers Preschool and Child Care Centre.  

We are also grateful for books from PTTR - Paint The Town REaD, Books 4 Outback, Big W Dubbo, 
Outback Division NSW and the Indigenous Literacy Foundation… Thank you.  

Thank you to all the Children, Families and Friends who attended over the morning!  

Celebrating our Paint The Ridge REaD Dhinawans 2nd Birthday at John Murrays Gallery on Saturday 
27th March 2021. Motto - “Talk, Read, Sing and Rhyme with your child all the time” A Community 
Capacity Building Project supporting Relationships, Literacy and Learning.  

We had a lovely day for our PTRR 
Dhinawans 2nd Birthday at John 
Murrays Gallery. It was great to 
return to the place where our 
Dhinawan hatched in 2019. 

Children followed the emu prints in 
and received… a Bag, Bookmark 

and got to choose reading 
material, there was something 

there for the whole family.  





 

 



 



 



 







LRCS - CANTEEN MENU - TERM 1, 2021 


